
September 26, 2023, 7:00 P.M., Greenfield Township Municipal Building, a regular meeting
of the Greenfield Township Board of Supervisors. 
Present: Sal Fedele, Kevin Bartlett, Renee Wagner, Joseph Heslop, Lavern Skarzenski,
Jeanette Skarzenski and John Zello. Brian Brown was absent due to a death in the family. 
Sal Fedele stated that Public Comment would be accepted throughout the meeting as items
were being discussed and before each vote. 
Joe Heslop reported that the crew had been hauling millings from Harborcreek Township and
in turn hauled anti-skid to Harborcreek Township. 2RC was added to Delmas Drive, German
Road, Raymond Mills Road and the end of Calkins Road. The crew had trenched a soft spot
on Tarr Road and installed 500' of tile. Ditching was done on Donlin Road and Ashton Road.
The grader had been returned so grading and brining had started. The crew was trenching and
installing tile in a soft spot on Delmas Drive. 
Renee Wagner reported that the public notice for the adoption of Ordinance 2023-1 was
placed on September 19, 2023. 
Sal Fedele made a motion to adopt Ordinance 2023-1, the General Obligation Note with First
National Bank for the purchase of a 2017 John Deere 650 grader. Kevin Bartlett seconded. No
public comment was made. Motion carried unanimously. 
Renee Wagner reported that First National Bank had deposited the proceeds from the loan and
a check had been printed for payment to Five Star Equipment. The online filing of the
paperwork would be started once the proof of publication for the public notice that the
Ordinance was adopted is received. A fee will be charged by the Department of Community
and Economic Development. 
Kevin Bartlett made a motion to approve the amendment to the agreement with Erie County
Conservation for the Dougan Road Dirt & Gravel Roads project. The total project cost was
increased to $ 130,000.00. Sal Fedele seconded. No public comment was made. Motion
carried unanimously.
No old business was presented. 
Tarr Road residents stated that they were attending the meeting to make sure that Tarr Road is
surfaced. Sal Fedele stated that the road needed to be looked at to see if it needs built up. Sal
Fedele stated that there had to be money in the budget and the projects have not been decided.
Residents asked if something could be done now. The hard surfaced area is falling apart. Cold
patch could be applied in the next two weeks.
Employees were approved to attend the LTAP classes in the area in the next month. 
There will be an Emergency Services Seminar on October 10th to discuss the results of a study
to be considered in forming a county wide Emergency Management Authority. Kevin Bartlett
will attend and he encouraged the two other supervisors to attend. Kevin Bartlett explained
the County plan to residents in attendance.
Sal Fedele made a motion to approve the Minimum Municipal Obligation worksheet used to
calculate the 2024 invoice for participation in the Pennsylvania Municipal Retirement System.
Kevin Bartlett seconded. No public comment was made. Motion carried unanimously. 
Tarr Road resident requested that the back of the ditch in the area near the catch basin be
mowed.
Sal Fedele made a motion to adjourn. Kevin Bartlett seconded. No public comment was made.



Motion carried unanimously. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:43 p.m..

Respectfully Submitted,

Renee M. Wagner
Secretary


